

File: 3-5

March 7, 2023

## <u>DELIVERED BY E-MAIL</u> (ukrconstoronto@gmail.com)

Oleksandr Shevchenko Consulate General of Ukraine in Toronto

Taras Bahriy, President Ukrainian Canadian Congress Ontario Provincial Council

Re: Consulate General of Ukraine in Toronto Requesting Support for Ukraine's Energy Infrastructure

This is in response to your correspondence of January 10, 2023 to Oshawa City Council concerning the above-referenced matter.

At its meeting of February 27, 2023, City Council adopted the following resolution:

"Whereas the City of Oshawa has provided support of Ukraine and the Ukrainian people during this difficult time of defending their homeland against the Russian invasion; and,

Whereas the Consulate General of Ukraine and Ukrainian Canadian Congress Ontario Provincial Council has requested support through the provision of generators to ease the pressure on Ukraine's electric grid;

Therefore be it resolved that the Council of the City of Oshawa donate ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) for the purchase of generators and that the funds be taken from the Inter Government Relations Account; and,

That the Mayor, Members of Council and the Economic Development staff reach out to our businesses and other partners to make them aware of this need and request; and,

That this resolution and related correspondence be sent to the councils of the Region of Durham, Ajax, Brock, Clarington, Pickering, Scugog, Uxbridge and Whitby to ask them to consider similar support".

.../2

If you need further assistance concerning the above matter, please contact me at the address listed below or by telephone at 905-436-3311.



Mary Medeiros Director, Legislative Services/City Clerk

/jl

c: Members of Council at:

The Regional Municipality of Durham

The Town of Ajax

The Township of Brock

The Municipality of Clarington

The City of Pickering

The Township of Scugog

The Town of Uxbridge

The Town of Whitby